SELECTMEN'S MEETING - March 24, 2008

Present: John Strasser, Harry L. Reid, Richard Bielefield

Jennifer Gaudette

Guests: Chief Wentworth

Correspondence was read and acted upon.

The Selectmen re-appointed Chris Thayer and Arthur Chase to the Planning Board for three year terms.

The Selectmen denied a zoning permit for Ralph Lewis on Map 212, Lot 4 as a variance will be required.

The Selectmen approved the Meetinghouse on the following dates:

White Mt Garden Club/Richardson Mem Library
Franconia Notch Chamber of Commerce

August 13, 2008 – Lecture
June 7 & 8 - Lupine Art Show

Franconia Notch Chamber of Commerce June 10 - Concert

The Selectmen requested that the employee evaluation forms be completed and returned.

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen to discuss Police Department business.

MR. STRASSER made a motion to nominate Harry Reid as Chairman of the Board, seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD. The motion was approved unanimously.

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of March 10, 2008 seconded by MR. REID. The motion was approved unanimously.

With no more business before the Board, MR. REID made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, March 31, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer P. Gaudette Administrative Assistant